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We’re especially in 
need of show 
hospitality help. It’s a 
very simple job -
making coffee, 
replenishing snacks 
and drinks for the 
vendors, exhibitors 
and show volunteers 
and keeping the 
kitchen and eating 
areas tidy.

Den. Lawesii 
Photo: Eric Hunt 

Event Schedule - Schedule of events planned for 
the weekend 
 
Directions to Sons of Italy 
 
Vendors & Exhibitors  - Learn about the vendors 
and Exhibitors attending the show 
 
Awards - Learn about the trophies and awards and 
help defray our costs by becoming a sponsor 
online. 
 
Registration Information – Everything you need to 
know to register your plants online 
 
Volunteer - Sign up to help at our show 
 
Purchase tickets - Online (or at the door) 
 
Advertising  - Buy ad space in our show brochure 
 
Questions? Contact show@massorchid.org 
 

To register plants or 
sign up to volunteer, 
visit our website 
(massorchid.org), or
click on the blue links:

https://www.massorchid.org/showschedule/
https://www.massorchid.org/
https://www.massorchid.org/show-directions
https://www.massorchid.org/page-700026
https://www.massorchid.org/page-1836844
https://www.massorchid.org/page-700027
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1RpWSVYnoc6OK0l3spTYn1LKW0x6PGsvMgNTimUzR1bI/edit#gid=1222772710
https://www.massorchid.org/event-3433358
https://www.massorchid.org/Advertising
https://www.massorchid.org/show
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MOS show table results October 2019
Judges: Mike Badia, Brigitte Fortin
Scribe: Brigitte Fortin

exhibitor's name plant's name
Lights/Windowsill/ 
Greenhouse Warm/Cool /inter Comments

Linda Abrams Neostylis Lou Sneary 'Blue Horizon' L C
Zash Hudson Haraella retrocalla L Beginner  ***People Choice Award
Zash Hudson Paph King Arhur L Beginner

total ribbons: 3
total plants: 3

MOS show table summary  2019-2020
May June July August October Total

Brigitte Fortin 1 3 4
Mike Badia 1 1 1 3
Linda Abrams 3 1 1 5
Ron Maloney 2 2 4
Ralph and Cheiko Collins 8 2 7 17
Jeff Feldman 1 1
Meg Bright-Ryan 1 1
Dina Deresh 1 1
Anne Pfaff 1 1
Brandt 2 2
Betsy Opitz 1 1
Hanna Vincent 1 1
Bill Kimball 3 3
Sasha Crotty 1 1
Adrienne Giovino 1 1
Linda Abrams 1 1
Sasha Crotty 1 1
Michel 2 2
Jeff Feldman 1 1
Zash Hudson *** 1 1 2 4
Ron Maloney 1 2 2 5
Virginia Ehas-Morse 1 1
Karen Stewart 1 1

Total # ribbons 17 10 24 8 3 62

Total plants 17 15 38 12 3 85

*** beginner
** photos

Top: Neo. Lou Sneary ‘Blue Horizon’,
Linda Abrams 
Bottom:  Paph. King Arthur, Zash Hudson 
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We are always interested in new topics for demos and speakers at the regular monthly meetings. 
Feel free to stop a board member and tell them what you'd like to hear about. 

M inute Minutes 

Notes from the Board Meeting 

In lieu of a show table in December, we’re hosting a silent auction. Some plants are from a very kind 
donation and include a Vanilla, several un-tagged from the Cattleya alliance and fun orchid friends 
like a Nepenthes (Pitcher Plant!) Plus, several are in cork pots, which are valuable on their own.  
 
Adrienne Giovino has stepped down from the board to spend more time with her family. Meanwhile, 
the directors have reached out to another member, who has generously accepted to fill her position. 
  
We still have a few trophy sponsorships available. Take a look online and be a sponsor this year! 
 
We had 5 more people renew their memberships, but as a gentle reminder you must be a paid-up 
member to enter the show for free. So get those renewals in! 
 
We are pushing the Diamond Award out to the spring. We want to present the award as its own 
event, that can be attended by more members than usually attend the show awards ceremony.  
 
We've said it before but WE NEED YOUR PLANTS for the MOS display. Did you know you can enter 
any blooming/near blooming orchid in the show, even if you just got it? (To be considered for 
awards, you must own the plant for a minimum of 6 months.) 
 
Our banner is up at the downtown Winchester rotary!! We have a photo contest on Instagram and 
Facebook, so make sure you check us out online and you may win some free raffle tickets! We will 
also have a couple free admissions as prizes as well, so tell your friends to look for details at our 
Instagram and Facebook pages!! 
 

          

Congrats to October’s Beginner 
Grower - People’s Choice 
winner Zash Hudson, for 
Haraella retrocalla! 



In February, 2003, Gary moved to San Francisco, and within two weeks of his arrival, found himself face to 
face with a pure yellow Dracula gorgona xanthina (owned by John Leathers) at the Pacific Orchid 
Exposition. The addiction was immediately revived, stronger than ever. Six years later, Gary now has two 
overcrowded greenhouses in his backyard in San Francisco and several hundred Dracula plants (along with 
a reasonable dose Masdevallias, Lepanthes, and Anguloas). 

 
In 2005, Gary attended the first Scientific Conference on Andean Orchids, held at Ecuagenera’s facilities in 
Gualaceo, Ecuador. There, he met Ken Cameron, Ph.D., then the director of the molecular taxonomy 
program at the New York Botanical Garden. Given Gary’s access to most of the Dracula species and 
variations currently in cultivation and his laboratory science background, Ken suggested they together take 
on the task of investigating the taxonomy of Dracula through molecular technologies. Gary spent the 
summer of 2006, and occasional weeks thereafter, in Ken’s lab at the New York Botanical Garden and his 
new facility at the University of Wisconsin, isolating and studying the DNA of more than 200 Dracula 
specimens. The initial results from this work were presented at the Second Scientific Conference on 
Andean Orchids in 2007, held in Loja, Ecuador.  

 
Gary has been travelling to Colombia and Ecuador once or twice a year since 2005 to observe Draculas in 
the wild and visit collections of South American Dracula growers. His talk today will cover a variety of 
topics, including the current state of Draculas in nature, cultural cues from the environment, and new 
insights from his laboratory research.    
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Monthly	
  AOS	
  Judging	
  
07	
  Nov	
  2019	
  	
  10:30	
  AM	
  
Tower	
  Hill	
  Botanic	
  Garden,	
  
11	
  French	
  Dr,	
  Boylston,	
  MA	
  
	
  
MOS	
  Annual	
  Orchid	
  Show	
  &	
  Sale	
  
08	
  -­‐	
  10	
  Nov,	
  2019	
  	
  
Sons	
  of	
  Italy,	
  117	
  Swanton	
  St,	
  
Winchester,	
  MA	
  
	
  
Monthly	
  MeeDng	
  –	
  Gary	
  Meyer	
  	
  
Growing	
  Dracula	
  Orchids	
  
12	
  Nov	
  2019	
  	
  7:30	
  PM	
  
Sons	
  of	
  Italy,	
  117	
  Swanton	
  St,	
  	
  
Winchester,	
  MA	
  
	
  
Monthly	
  AOS	
  Judging	
  	
  
07	
  Dec	
  2019	
  	
  	
  10:30	
  AM	
  
Tower	
  Hill	
  Botanic	
  Garden,	
  
11	
  French	
  Dr,	
  Boylston,	
  MA	
  
	
  
Holiday	
  Party	
  
10	
  Dec	
  2019	
  	
  	
  7:00	
  PM	
  	
  	
  
Sons	
  of	
  Italy,	
  117	
  Swanson	
  St,	
  	
  
Winchester	
  MA	
  

We Welcome this month’s speaker, Gary Meyer
Gary’s interest in orchids began when he was a freshman in high 
school in Michigan. He had already replaced much of his dad’s 
beloved lawn with hundreds of perennials and North American 
native plants, partly in an attempt (futile, unfortunately) to attract 
hummingbirds. Among this plant collection were several 
Cypripedium species, which ignited his curiosity about orchids 
from other parts of the globe. He found a photograph of 
Masdevallia vietchiana in a library book that rendered him helpless 
to resist the pull to Pleurothallids. Shortly thereafter, he laid eyes 
on a line drawing of Dracula chimaera in a J & L Orchids catalog, 
and has been enslaved by Draculas ever since.   

Gary started growing Draculas in his 
parents’ basement in 1990, with some 
degree of success. However, college, 
then medical school, and finally 
graduate school became unavoidable 
distractions for him. By 
The time he finished his Ph.D. in 
Neuroscience in 2004, he thought he 
had managed to completely kick the 
orchid addiction.  Photo by Eric Hunt
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Dear Members,
 

Please don’t leave your flowering 
orchids home while you’re off 

having fun at our monthly 
meetings. Bring them in to the 

show table, let them bask in their 
beauty and be enjoyed by 

everyone! Ribbons awarded to 
beginners, intermediate and 

advanced growers.  
 

SAVE THE DATE!

Let’s have some fun! Bring your favorite dishes 
and your holiday cheer. 

*Please note the 7 PM start time*
	
  

Turkey, ham will be provided by MOS. 
There will be a cash bar. The rest is up to you!   

 
There will be a silent auction instead of a show table

 Invitation to follow

0
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Click	
  here	
  for	
  Checklist	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  	
  

Organizing orchid culture and its chores by season is a convenient way to 
make sure that your orchids get the proper care at the right time. 
Becoming in tune with your plants' growth cycles creates a connection with 
the natural world and makes you a better grower.
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Now you can access the MOS website 
from your smartphone with this new app! 

 
The new Wild Apricot for Members App allows members to log in and view content from www.massorchid.org. 
	
  
What can your members do with the member app? 

•  View the member directory 
•  View a member's profile 
•  Email fellow members 
•  View the event calendar and event details 
•  Register for an event 
•  Specify the number of guests if the registration type was set up to collect the total number of guests only 
•  View your existing event registrations 
•  Pay an outstanding event registration fee 
•  View your member profile 
•  Download the app on Apple or Google Play.  

http://www.aos.org/orchids/seasonal-orchid-care/november-december-checklist.aspx


 
Officers      
  President     Dina Deresh   dina@massorchid.org 
  Vice President    Karyn Stewart   karyn@massorchid.org          
  Secretary     Meg Bright-Ryan   meg@massorchid.org 

        Treasurer     Ellen Shapiro   ellen@massorchid.org 
   

 
Directors 
   Cindy Sykes        cindy@massorchid.org 
   Mike Badia        mike@massorchid.org    
   Anne Pfaff        anne@massorchid.org  
   Brigitte Fortin        brigitte@massorchid.org      
   Sasha Crotty, Past President      sasha@massorchid.org 

          
Committee Chairs 
   AOS Trustee    Howard Bronstein 
   AOS Representative     Brigitte Fortin   aosrep@massorchid.org 
   Conservation    Robert Hesse   conservation@massorchid.org 
   Hospitality Committee    Ellen Shapiro   ellen@massorchid.org 
   Library     Open    librarian@massorchid.org 
   Membership        membership@massorchid.org 
   Newsletter Editor   Anne Pfaff    newsletter@massorchid.org 
  
Orchid Digest  
Representative    Ellen Shapiro   ellen@massorchid.org 
 
 
Orchid Show    Board of Directors  show@massorchid.org  

      
  

 
Show Table      Brigitte Fortin   brigitte@massorchid.org 

     Mike Badia    mike@massorchid.org   

Officers, Directors & Committee Chairs 
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